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PLANNING ZONING BOARD

Tuesday, November 17, 2015
The Planning & Zoning Board held their regular meeting on Tuesday, October 27, 2015 in the Council Chambers of the Graham Municipal Building at 7:00 p.m. immediately following the Board of Adjustment meeting.  Board members present were Dean Ward, Andy Rumley, Bonnie Blalock, Bill Teer, and Ricky Hall. Kenneth Dixon and Michael Benesch were absent. Staff members present were Nathan Page, City Planner, and Martha Johnson, Zoning/Inspections Technician.
Chair Andy Rumley called the meeting to order and gave the Overview of the Board and general meeting rules. Ricky Hall gave the invocation.
1. Public comment on non-agenda items. There were none.
2. Approval of the October 27, 2015 meeting minutes. Ricky Hall made a motion for approval, second by Dean Ward. All voted in favor.
3. Old Business. Mr. Page picked out a few items that need to be fixed at in the short term and there is some that     the Board feels need to be done also. Mr. Page stated the Board needs to prioritize what needs to be looked at     the meeting next month. 
     a. Discussion regarding the City of Graham Development Ordinances.
· Knoxbox Requirements
· Fees for Appeals
· Sign Ordinance Changes
· Construction Surety 125% Maximum
· Co-location of Cell Towers on Power Poles/Buildings
· Section 10.16 to 10.491.g.3
· Protest Petition
· UBD- Industrial Uses
· Duration for Landscape Maintenance
· Parking Maximums
· 10.148 pen-nit to pennant
· Residential Narrow Road Type
· Add handicapped parking requirements to DO
· Reorganize Table of Permitted uses to fit like Parking Table
· Add awning as sign type
· Update home occupation
· Electronic Billboards
· Prior to Variance Application- TRC Approval
· Rebuild non-conforming Structures definition
· Do10.446 “Future Development”
· Solar Farms as Permitted Use
· Knockout Definition for Signs
· “Dance School” versus “School, music art or dancing”
After much discussion among the Board and the Planner the following items were listed to be addressed at the next Planning meeting in December:

· Knoxbox Requirements
· Parking Maximums

· Add handicapped parking requirements to DO

· Electronic Billboards

· Do10.446 “Future Development”

· Solar Farms as Permitted Use

· Construction Surety 125% Maximum
· Sidewalk Payment in lieu of

 Mr. Rumley made a motion to discuss these next month, second by Ricky Hall. All voted in favor.
 b. Payment in lieu of. 
 The Board along with Council Members Lee Kimrey and Chip Turner discussed different solutions along with some compromises. The Board suggested more guidelines in accepting in payment in lieu of and address the issue that started it all which was stormwater ordinance. A lot of work needs to be done if it is kept as is. They would like to see the priority list needs to be available to them. It was mentioned that it possibly needs to be site specific and to where it isn’t a tool a developer can use to his advantage. 
After much discussion Ricky Hall made a motion to repeal or amend the Development Ordinance next month and take a vote at the next meeting, second by Dean Ward. The vote was 4-1 with Mr. Teer dissented. 
Council Member Kimrey said on behalf of the City Council he wanted to thank the Planning Board and the Board of Adjustment for all the hard work they do, a lot of hours put into it, and they do make a big difference in the City of Graham.

Mr. Rumley acknowledged the passing of Mr. Elmer Brown. Mr. Brown had served on the Board in the past.
  4. New Business. There were none.
No further business the meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully Submitted,
Martha Johnson
Inspections/Zoning Technician

